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The Committee of the Whole convened on June 21, 2016, to discuss CB-48-2016.  The 

Zoning and Legislative Counsel provided an orientation on the purpose of the bill, which is to 

refine the licensing and regulatory requirements for Special Food Service Facilities – Mobile 

Units that operate at Food Truck Hubs where designated in the County.  Staff then explained that, 

after consultation with the sponsor and staff of the Office of Law, the bill’s sponsor offered 

certain amendments to CB-48-2016 (DR-1), as follows: 

 

1. On page 2, in line 3, after “as appropriate,” add “and the Council Member for the 

area of the Food Truck Hub,” 

2. On page 4, in lines 20−21, remove the brackets around Subsection (a).  

 After discussion by the committee members, Council Member Toles offered the following 

refinement to the proposed language for insertion on Page 2, in line 3 set forth in paragraph 1, 

above: 

 

1. On page 2, in line 3, after “as appropriate,” add “as well as a letter signed by the Council 

Member for the area of the food truck hub authorizing that Food Truck Hub” and on 

page 2 in line 4 strike “which includes support”. 

 

 The Committee of Whole voted 6-0 for a favorable recommendation as to CB-48-2016 with 

the amendments set forth in revised paragraph 1 above, as well as the amendments proposed in 

paragraph 2, above.  (In favor:  Council Members Glaros, Franklin, Lehman, Patterson, Taveras 

and Toles;  Absent:  Council Members Davis, Harrison and Turner) 

 

 

 

 

  


